
NAMGAR Drive Your MGA Day Report


We had beautiful weather on May 6, 2023 to drive our MGAs. Gary and Terri Jones, Dick 
Fabrizio, Bill and Jane Yoder and Jan and I drove out 4 MGAs from our house in Westford to 
Bolton Bean in Bolton, MA along winding back roads to meet up with Chuck O’Neal and his 
girlfriend, Debbie, and new members Steve Essman and his wife with their MGB. After a little 
time to chat and catch up we headed west on back roads through Bolton, Lancaster, Clinton, 
Stirling, Princeton, and Hubbardston to Barre to the Stone Cow Brewery. We arrived just at 
opening around 12:00 and found a place to sit down and enjoy a beer. Don and MaryJane 
Tremblay arrived shortly after to meet us there. There was lots of lively conversation and 
catching up with those we have not seen in a while and also introducing new folks to each 
other. We were able to order lunch before it got too crowded (as this place is very popular in 
good weather!) Don brought out his traveling tooling parts kit to show Gary and Terri since they 
are scheduled to participate in the Great Race from St. Augustine, FL to Colorado Springs, CO 
in June. They will be driving their MGA and Gary has been preparing it for the past couple 
months. It is the far right white one in the picture.


Dave Beckwith also took his MGA for a drive this day, but on his own. I have not heard if others 
took their cars out even for just a short jaunt.


Enjoying beer and lunch at Stone Cow Brewery




MGs at Stone Cow


Don’s MGA at Stone Cow




Dave Beckwith’s grandkids learning about MGAs




